
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – April 14, 2014 
 

Present:    John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors 

      Jennifer Gaudette             

 

Guests:     None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

Board members Mr. Strasser and Mr. Bielefield attended a joint board meeting in 

Franconia at 3:00 today to discuss first quarter expenditures for the transfer station. 

 

The Town Office will be closed Thursday April 17, 2014.  The map room will be open 

from 9:00 – 1:00. 

 

The board reviewed and approved a Veterans’ credit application. 

 

A representative from Congresswoman Ann Kuster’s office will be in Sugar Hill on May 

5
th

 from 2:00 – 4:00 PM and will attend the evening’s board meeting as well. 

 

The board approved the following building uses: 

 

Meetinghouse: 

May 17, 2014 Concert   North Country Chamber Players 

June 6-9, 2014 Lupine Open Air Market Harman’s Cheese Store 

Sept 26-29, 2014 Autumn Open Air Market Harman’s Cheese Store 

 

Crapo Building: 

June 6-9, 2014 Lupine Open Air Market Harman’s Cheese Store 

Sept 26-29, 2014 Autumn Open Air Market Harman’s Cheese Store 

 

The board approved a building permit for a deck and above ground pool for Johann Van 

Heerden on Map 222, Lot 13. 

 

MS. CONNORS met with Lee Starer and resident Pam Yarosh at Coffin Pond to discuss 

ways to spruce up and clean up the parking area.  The board will also be having a gate 

installed to prevent people driving around to the back of the pond.  The Conservation 

Commission will look for funding and volunteers for the Coffin Pond project. 

 

MS. CONNORS attended the recent energy conference.  There are monies available that 

could help with new lighting at the Meetinghouse.  Jennifer will follow up with Roy 

Duddy, PSNH in regard to any funding available. The board will be looking for 

community members that might be interested in being on the Energy Committee.  

 

The board discussed the sale of the tax deeded property Ledgeland.  Notice will be done 

in the Courier on the 23
rd

 of April and information packets will be prepared and available 

at the Town Office.  Bids will be accepted until May 19, 2014 at 6:00PM. 



 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of April 7, 1014, seconded by 

MR. BIELEFIELD.   The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a 

motion to adjourn; seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 

PM. The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday April 21, 2014 at the 

Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00PM.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 


